CITY OF LYNDON
CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2023

Mayor Brent Hagan called the Caucus Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Those present: Susan Barto,
Becky Ricketts, Mardy Sidebottom, Vicki Stanley and City Attorney, John Singler. Absent: Carla
Nalley, Amy Stuber and Betsy Kramer. Guests were present.

Mayor Hagan stated the audit report will be presented by Richard Paulmann at the Council Meeting
next week. Also, a presentation by J.D. Chaney and Bryanna Carroll of KI.C will take place at the
meeting to award Senator Julie Adams for her legislative work during the 2023 sessions.

The bid for the Police Headquarters project will be going out this week and due by December 18
to open at the Council Meeting. The Mayor also announced there may be more changes with the
food pantry operations out of Lyndon City Hall. Discussion was held and more information will be
announced soon.

The leaf removal service is going well and has another city route starting next week. The Mayor
informed the council the old Gray’s Lawncare property was purchased by Steve Sauter of Lawnco
Inc. in order to expand their business. He is currently cleaning up and renovating what is there.

The Mayor explained the IT program through KL.C will be re-designing the city’s website with new
integrations for properly taxes searches and also application of the new occupational tax. This
automated program will allow a more streamlined process for office staff and clients access to their
own information. Other cities are using this service and it has proven to be helpful.

Light Up Lyndon at Robsion Park on December 3' was announced. Romara Place will also be
decorated for Christmas. The interior of Romara was also discussed. Mayor Hagan mentioned a
new AED Defibrillator kit was installed at City Hall for emergencies. He briefly described how it’s
used.

Vicki Stanley asked a few questions. She inquired about the status of the FLOCK cameras on speed
machines. Mayor Hagan let her know Metro was asked to pay for those because of the locations on
their major streets. They declined, so the City is paying for 12 in January. Ms. Stanley also asked
about the absence and condition of the stop and street name signs in the apartment complexes near
Holly Springs Dr. and New LaGrange Rd. The Mayor informed her the apartment management
would be responsible for those and he would reach out to them, She then asked about the lack of
public basketball goals in the city. Mayor Hagan explained Hounz Lane Park and Warwick Park are
the nearest, along with the YMCA. The City itself does not and has no plans to install any.,

Meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m.
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